
Kenai Peninsula Borough 
Purchasing & Contracting Department 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: Brent Johnson, Assembly President 
Members, Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly 

THRU: Mike Navarre, Mayor 

FROM: John Hedges, Purchasing & Contracting Director 
Rachel Chaffee, Community and Fiscal Projects Manager 

DATE: January 5, 2023 

RE: Resolution 2023-_____, Establishing the Federal Congressional Priorities 
List for the Kenai Peninsula Borough for Fiscal Year 2024 (Mayor) 

The purpose of this Resolution is for Assembly approval of the Kenai Peninsula 
Borough’s Federal Congressional Priorities list for fiscal year 2024. The approved list 
will be submitted as Congressionally Directed Spending requests as allowed under 
Rule XLIV of the Standing Rules of the Senate.  

The proposed list contains the following significant capital projects: 
(1) The Kenai Peninsula Borough Seward Bear Creek Flood Service Area

flood mitigation projects to mitigate flooding and reduce potential
flood points and create long term solutions for those residents in the
Seward, Bear Creek, and Lowell Point communities;

(2) South Kenai Peninsula Hospital Service Area’s South Peninsula
Hospital - Site and Facility Rehabilitation project; and

(3) Kenai Peninsula Borough’s Central Peninsula Landfill Gas Collection
System Project.

Each project included on the list is discussed in more detail on the accompanying 
project statements. Each of these projects are large projects that have the 
potential for funding, and are priority needs and will greatly benefit the Kenai 
Peninsula Borough and its residents. Each project addresses a severe need 
identified by the Borough.  

Promoting and prioritizing these projects is an important step to receive 
Congressionally Directed Spending. 

Thank you for your consideration. 
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